December 8, 1943.

Pvt. Keith W. Grant, Plt. 1024 R.D. M.C.B., San Diego, 41, Calif.

Dear Keith:

Your good friend and mine, Henry Shenk, gave me your hello. I assure you that I was happy to hear from you and want you to know that I wish you every good thing in life.

While the discipline is pretty tough, you along with the other boys will learn the greatest lesson of life - that of loyalty and cooperation. Please do not think that I am preaching to you. I am just saying that if you are fortunate enough to come back, and we are sure that you will, that you will be one of the country's leaders because it is only through discipline and effort that people achieve the great things in life.

I am sending you a copy of the Jayhawk Rebounds and I am putting you on the mailing list so that in your leisure moments you will be able to scan over the page and find the familiar names of so many fellows that you like.

If there is anything that we can do for you at any time please know that it will be a pleasure.

Again wishing you a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, under war time conditions, I am

Very sincerely, Your Fridad,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.